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I.  General Information 
 
 A.  Students who were assigned to an All-East chorus following the audition (including alternates) 
       must pass a music screening to demonstrate preparation of all music to be performed during All-
       East. 
 
 B.  The screenings will be held in each of the three ETVA areas, Upper, Middle, and Lower, with 
       teachers from that area serving as judges and the Area Representative and an Executive Board 
       member supervising the screenings. 
 
 C.  The Area Representative is responsible for obtaining a site for the screening and for all  
       necessary preparations for the screening. 
 
 D.  The screening must be held no less than one week prior to All-East. 
 
 E.  Each screening will consist of students singing their respective part for pre-selected excerpts  
      from each piece to be performed by the appropriate All-East ensemble, accompanied by a  
      professionally prepared screening CD.  The excerpts will be selected prior to the screenings by 
      the Executive Board and kept secret until the day of screenings. 
 
  1. Each student in an area will sing in either a quartet (Men’s and Women’s Chorus) or an 
      octet (Mixed Chorus) for their screening.  If there are not enough students to have a  
      complete octet and/or quartet, students who have already screened may be asked to sing a 
      second time to fill out the octet and/or quartet, but their second screening will not be  
      counted. 
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 F.  Pieces must be performed in the original language.  
 G.  Repertoire for the screening does NOT have to be memorized, except in the case of pieces   
       which the All-East conductor has designated as needing to be memorized. 
 
 H.  To pass the screening a student is expected to have 80% of the notes and rhythms correct on  
       each of the assigned pieces.  A student COULD be failed for being unprepared on just one piece 
       out of the set.  It is up to the judges’ discretion to decide if the student has adequately prepared. 
 
 I.  Singers who fail the first screening will be sent to a separate room to be heard by themselves with 
     the screening CD.  The recall judge(s) will either pass or fail these students based on the student’s 
     ability or inability to sing his/her part correctly with the appropriate screening CD.  
 
 J.  There is NOT a dress code for the screening.  Students may wear school shirts, All-East or All- 
      State t-shirts. 
 
II.  Eligibility 
 
 A.  To participate in this screening the student must have scored high enough to be included in an 
       All-East Chorus on the All-East Audition, or have been designated an alternate to an All-East 
       Chorus. 
 
III.  Music for Screening 
 
 A.  It is the responsibility of each director to provide their student with original copies of all the  
       pieces to be performed by the student’s assigned chorus at All-East. The repertoire list will be 
       posted on the ETVA website by the first of August each year. 
 
 B.  Use of photocopies of music under current US copyright is illegal except as under the “fair  
       usage” clause of the US Copyright Act. 5.3.2.1. If you have obtained the proper permissions to 
       use copyright music (e.g., if your copies are on backorder) you must provide documentation of 
       permission with EACH copy of the piece. 
 
  1.  Failure to provide documentation of permission to copy will result in disqualification of 
       your student(s). 
 
IV.  Practice MP3 Files 
 
 A.  ETVA will provide each director with MP3 files of the practice tracks for the All-East repertoire 
      of all three choirs. The file are licensed to burn one (1) copy of the file for each student assigned 
      to that particular choir or designated as an alternate for a choir. Duplication of more than the  
      exact number of students is a copyright violation and is punishable under the US Copyright Act. 
 
 B.  The ETVA Executive Secretary/Treasurer will bill your school for the number of files required 
       by your students who are eligible or who are alternates. 
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 C.  The MP3 files will be distributed by the ETVA Executive Secretary, as soon as possible after  
      All-East auditions. 
V.  Screening Procedures For Singers 
 
 A.  Prior to students being screened they will be divided into their three respective choirs.  At this 
       time, each ensemble will be given the screening measures for the All-East Screening. Following 
       the announcement of the selections, each choir will in mass sing through the screening measures 
       once. The students should then be divided into octets and/or quartets in any manner the Area  
       Chair thinks most appropriate. 
 
 B.  The screening measures must not be performed, rehearsed, or sung-through in the holding room. 
       Students may listen to their practice cd’s with personal earphones. 
 
 C.  Students with the highest audition scores in their respective voice part and choir will be  
       designated as ringers.  The ringers will be the first group to screen and will be required to stay 
       for the duration of the screening process. 
 
 D.  If there are not enough students to have a complete octet and/or quartet, students who have  
       already auditioned may be asked to sing a second time to fill out the octet and/or quartet, but  
       their second audition will not be counted.  
 
 E.  Grading on the audition will be pass/fail using the following scoring rubric: 
 

Category Superior 
(Passing) 

Excellent – 80% or above 
(Passing) 

Failure – Below 80% 

Pitch Virtually no 
errors. Pitch is 
very accurate 

An occasional isolated 
error, but most of the 
time pitch is accurate 
and secure. 

Some accurate pitches, 
but there are frequent 
and/or repeated errors. 

Rhythm The beat is 
secure and the 
rhythms are 
accurate for the 
music being sung. 

The beat is secure and 
the rhythms are mostly 
accurate.  There are a 
few duration errors, but 
these do not detract from 
the overall performance. 
 

The beat is somewhat 
erratic. Some rhythms 
are accurate. Frequent 
or Repeated duration 
errors.  Rhythm 
problems occasionally 
detract from the 
overall performance. 

Entrances Secure Entrances Entrances are usually 
secure, though there 
might be an isolated error. 

Entrances are rarely 
secure. 

 
 F.  Results of the screening audition should be forwarded to the Executive Secretary no later  
      than 24 hours after the audition. 
 
 G.  The Executive Secretary will activate alternates as needed, based on the outcome of the three  
       area screenings. 
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VI.  Screening Procedures for Accompanists 
 
 A.  Students assigned to accompany an All-East Chorus must pass a Screening in the student’s  
       home Area. 
 
 B.  The Executive Board member in the region will be responsible for setting up this screening. 
 
 C.  The accompanist is to play through the accompaniment for all pieces in their assigned Choir’s 
       music, or the open-score or part reduction for a cappella pieces. Accompanists should also  
       play open score excerpts from accompanied pieces to demonstrate readiness to accompany an 
       All-East Chorus. 
 
 D.  Three directors should judge the accompanist’s audition. 
 
 E.  The pieces should be conducted and the accompanist should demonstrate ability to follow  
       the conductor. 
 
 F.  If an accompanist is unprepared, the screening judges will decide as to whether to use them  
      as a pitch giver for a cappella numbers and as a page-turner. 
 
  1.  Regarding any problem, the three judges should discuss the situation with the   
       President of ETVA for a resolution. 
 
 G.  The final decisions, including which pieces they play, or whether they play at all, will be the  
       prerogative of the guest conductor. 
 
 H.  Accompanists should be alerted to possible rehearsals with other instrumentalists or soloists  
       during chorus breaks and instructed to be available at the piano during those breaks. 
  
VII.  Director Responsibilities 
 
 A.  Arrive at screening at scheduled time to allow for check-in, duty assignments, and reporting        
       drops.  
 
 B.  All Directors having students who are screening will be assigned duties by their Area   
       Representative. 
 
VIII.  Students Responsibilities 
 
 A.  The top scoring persons in each section of each choir are to serve as ringers for the entire  
       audition. They may be asked to replace group members who are no-shows, or they may be  
       asked to sing in a group to ensure that all students have a fair chance at their audition. The  
       ETVA Executive Board has decided that using the top scoring students as the ringers is a fair 
       process and is not an unreasonable requirement for these singers. 
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 B.  Students who are unable to attend the screening due to illness may participate in a makeup  
       screening once a doctor’s note is provided documenting the illness. Students who are unable to 
       attend the screening due to a death in the family may participate in a makeup screening. Each 
       region’s executive board may decide what other type of excusable extenuating circumstances 
       (car accident, etc.) would cause a student to be unable to attend the screening. The makeup  
        screening will be the following: The student will sing the entire All-East Literature with the aid 
        of the accompaniment only version of the practice file. The student must sing in the presence of 
        at least two teachers with one of those being a member of the region’s Executive Board. If the 
        student is capable of singing ALL of the literature, he or she will be deemed as successfully  
        passing the audition. 
	  


